Meeting Minutes
Reflections of Walnut Creek II Home Owners Association

Board of Directors Meeting
March 18, 2013
Call to Order

A board of directors meeting of the Reflections of Walnut Creek II Home Owners Association was held at the Beck & Company Office at 8620 Burnet Road in Austin, Texas on March 18, 2013.  The meeting convened at 3:32 pm, President Rita Pierson presiding, and Kate Valish, Secretary.   All board members were in attendance along with Adriane Simons, Beck & Company property manager.  
Board Members Attending

Rita Pierson - President
Michelle Parriott – Vice President
Carter Rowles - Treasurer
Kate Valish - Secretary
Approval of Minutes

Motion was made by Carter Rowles, and Michelle Parriott seconded to approve the minutes of the February 27, 2013 board of directors meeting and special owners meeting.  Motion carried.
New Business
The board met with four painting contractors for interviews and proposal reviews.  Each contractor reviewed their proposal and answered questions from the board.  Once the contractor interviews were completed the board met privately to review each and to make a selection.  Motion was made by Kate Valish and Rita Pierson seconded the motion to initiate a board vote for the painting contractor.  D&S Construction was approved by the board in a unanimous vote.  Beck & Company will facilitate next steps in moving the exterior renovation project forward.
The board reviewed a recurring dispute between two owners over boundaries and volume of landscaping that has been done by an owner in the common area.  (Units 58 & 59).  The area in question is considered a common area.    Violation notice will be sent from Beck & Company to owner of unit 58.

The owner from unit #110 is installing a new door and has asked the board if they should leave the new door white due to upcoming painting job or paint the door in accordance with current approved colors.  Board has asked the owner to paint the new door in accordance with current approved colors to maintain consistency due to unknown completion date of exterior renovation project.

Unit 98/99 concrete stair replacement is now complete however railing is rusted at bottom.  Beck & Company will send this concern on to D&S Construction for their consideration of adding this in to the exterior renovation project.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 pm.

Minutes submitted by Kate Valish, Secretary, Reflections of Walnut Creek II HOA.
Date of approval:  July 23, 2013
